TOWN OF GORHAM
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the
Town of Gorham on the 15" day of May, 2024, at 7:00 p.m., at the Gorham Town Hall, 4736 South
Street, Gorham, New York, to consider proposed improvements serving the Gorham Water District
#1 pursuant to Section 202-b of the New York State Town Law.

The proposed improvements consist of:

1. Transmission watermain replacements and extensions as follows:

A

On State Route 364 (E. Lake Road), between Town Line and the water treatment
plant, the existing 5,790 linear feet of 8-inch diameter cast iron pipe and 7,060
linear feet of 10-inch diameter cast iron pipe be replaced with approximately 12,850
linear feet of 12-inch diameter pipe.

On County Road 1, between Driftwood Land and Lake-to-Lake Road, the existing
2,040 linear feet of 3-inch diameter ashbestos cement pipe be replaced with 2,040
linear feet of 8-inch diameter pipe, from Driftwood Lane to Tank #1. It is also
proposed that the existing 1,000 linear feet of 2-inch diameter asbestos cement pipe
be replaced with 1,000 linear feet of 12-inch diameter pipe, from Tank #1 to Lake-
to-Lake Road. This water main will be used to form a loop down Lake-to-Lake
Road to the existing watermain along Middle Road.

On Lake-to-Lake Road, between County Road 1 and Middle Road, the existing
1,040 linear feet of 2-inch diameter asbestos cement pipe that dead ends mid-block
be replaced with approximately 5,500 linear feet of 12-inch diameter pipe,
extending to the existing watermain along Middle Road in order to form a loop.

On Middle Road, approximately 1,300 linear feet of 8-inch transmission watermain
will be installed to finish the creation of the loop, connecting the new 127
watermain from Lake-to-Lake Road to the existing watermain end at 4481 Middle
Road.

2. The replacement of the single County Road 1 Water Storage Tank with two new
500,000-gallon tanks and auxiliary buildings and equipment.

3. The addition of two (2) pressure reducing valves as follows:

A. A pressure reducing valve will be provided near the intersection of County
Road 1 and Driftwood Lane.

B. A pressure reducing valve will be provided at the base of the County Road 1
water tank site.



The plan shows the estimated costs of these improvements to be $11,029,000.00, such
estimated costs to be the responsibility of Gorham Water District #1. The Town intends to apply for
a NYSEFC grant administered through its NYS Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA)
program to pay for part of the cost of these improvements. Any remaining amount owing for these
improvements will be borrowed from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund and financed and
repaid by the owners of property within the Gorham Water District #1.

Any person shall be entitled to be heard upon this matter at such public hearing. Copies of
the proposed map and plan and estimate of cost showing these proposed improvements and cost
estimate are available for review at the Town of Gorham Town Hall, 4736 South Street, Gorham,
New York.

This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Gorham.

Darby L. Perrotte, Town Clerk
Town of Gorham



